Forest Hills Gardens Bulletin

PUBLISHED BY SAGE FOUNDATION HOMES COMPANY FOREST HILLS GARDENS, LONG ISLAND

Vol. 7

Saturday, December 10, 1921

No. 7

THE COMMUNITY TREE

Charming Scene Will Be Witnessed on Christmas Eve in Station Square

Santa Claus Will Present Gifts -- Augmented Choral Club Will Give a Musical Program

In the late afternoon of Christmas Eve, (Saturday), about 5:30 o'clock, the members of the Forest Park Riding and Hunt Club will ride through the streets of the village, forming an attractive and colorful procession—every horseman in a red and white costume, carrying a bright lantern. The trumpeter will lead and torch bearers will both lead and follow in the procession, thus retaining something of the pageantry of former years. Walter D. Teague has designed the costumes for the members of the Riding Club.

The singing on the floats has been abandoned this year for the sole reason that the singers announce that it is impossible to use their voices for two hours on the floats and then to give a program in the Station Square.

In Station Square

By 7 o'clock all men and women and children of the Gardens will be gathered in the Square to enjoy the unique and charming Christmas fantasy which the Celebrations Association is planning for that occasion. The community tree—35 feet high—decorated with ten streamers of colored lights, surmounted by a brilliant electric star, and set in the bowl of the fountain, will attract the eye. On the lower platform of the station will be erected a fireplace, mantle and chimney; "stockings will be hung with care," and a large divan will be placed before the glowing fire. "Not a creature is stirring, not even a mouse," when two little children in "nighties" will tip-toe down stairs and be entranced by all the gifts near the small tree. Each one will select a gift appealing most to him, sit down on the large divan and fall asleep to dream.

divan and fall asleep . . . to dream.

Behold the Teddy Bear under the Christmas tree will come to life and wake up the Tin Soldier, who will wake up the Big Doll. After seeing the sleeping children, they will bring forth six Teddy Bears and six Tin Soldiers and six Big Dolls. They will all dance and drill and then . . .

The Distribution of Gifts

Sleigh bells will be heard in the distance! Santa Claus is coming! A great big "Whoa" is heard! Down through the chimney he comes, looks around and sees the sleeping children. He sees the big tree, suddenly lighted. The children are awakened by him and he leads them and the performing toys over to the big tree, where Santa Claus and his assistants will distribute gifts to all of the children of the Gardens who present their cards to him.

Musical Program

When the gifts are distributed the "Yule Log" will be carried on by six men in costume, escorted by a number of "Waits" carrying torches of red and green fire and singing a Yuletide song; the log will burn on a prepared bed between the large tree and the fireplace.

The Forest Hills Choral Club will make its appearance at the top of the steps and gradually will come down to the platform in front of the fireplace, where all will be massed in a pleasing formation and a beautiful musical program will be given. The illumination and electrical effects will all help to make a charming impression.

Homer Croy, treasurer of the Celebrations Association, says that solicitors will call at every house next week and will give to the children the cards which they are to give to Santa Claus on Christmas Eve, in front of the big tree. The parents will please give checks to the solicitors.

By Dec. 20, if any child in the Gardens has not received the card which he is to present to Santa Claus, his parents are requested to send his name to Homer Croy, Standish

CHRISTMAS SEALS

The Queens County Tuberculosis Association has placed on sale three million Christmas seals which are to be sold in Queens. The association needs \$25,000 to carry on its work during the coming year, and much of this amount must come through the sale of these seals.

The accomplishments of the association during the last year have reached enormous proportions. (1) Forty-six child cases were kept in a summer camp for a month each and a trained nurse has been provided, who will visit their homes during the winter and look after their health. (2) Fourteen thousand quarts of milk were distributed to needy cases. (3) Health instruction was given 40,000 school children in their classes. (4) Several open air classes were established by means of placards and posters in cars and other public places. (6) Health talks were delivered before clubs and groups of men in industries. (7) Physical examination and free treatment were given in worthy cases, and the cases placed in a hospital or under the care of a clinic.



THE COMMUNITY TREE
Will Stand in the Bowl of the Fountain in Station Square.

CALL FOR SINGERS-VOLUNTEERS WANTED

The executive board of the Forest Hills Gardens Celebrations Association has invited the Forest Hills Choral Club to sing Christmas Eve. The Choral Club wishes to announce that all singers, men and women, who are willing to take part are invited to do so. One does not have to belong to the Choral Club in order to take part in the singing on Dec. 24. There will be many new songs and it will be a pleasure to take part. In order to sing Christmas Eve one must attend two rehearsals, Dec. 15 and 22, promptly at 8 o'clock in the Church-in-the-Gardens. Mrs. Scammell wants 100 or more voices for the Station Square program.

CENSORED MOVIES

The program at the Rialto Theater, Jamaica, continues to show the censored movies on Saturday morning from ten o'clock to noon. Crowds of children are there to enjoy the performances. On Dec. 17 the pictures will be Black Beauty, Edgar's Jonah Day (comedy), Torchy turns Cupid (Comedy) and Glacier National Park (scenic). On Dec. 24 the series will include Fairy and the Waif, Earth and Moon (popular science) and Ladies' pets.

Road

The program committee for Christmas Eve is composed of Mrs. Charles H. Scammell, John Messenger, Louis P. McGahie, Walter D. Teague and F. B. Colton.

Forest Hills Gardens Bulletin

Published fortnightly by

SAGE FOUNDATION HOMES COMPANY

9 Station Square, Forest Hills Gardens, L. I. Telephone 6200 Boulevard

MAILED TO ANY ADDRESS ON REQUEST

OFFICERS

OFFICERS

President
JOHN M. GLENN - Vice President and Secretary
JOHN M. DEMAREST - Vice President and General Manager

Local news notes and other items of interest for publication in the Bulletin should reach the Homes Company Office, 9 Station Square, not later than ruesday morning of the week of publication.

CHRISTMAS EVE

THE Christmas season is essentially for children. In its history it centers around a Child. Long ago the prophet Isaiah wrote "Unto us a Child is born" and ever since the Christ-child came and men have accepted the clear teaching of Jesus, the world has recognized the truth of the importance of the individual child in particular and of childhood in general. This does not mean that the child has a right to be the tyrant in the home or that his parents should permit any such spirit in him, but rather that the beauty and simplicity, sincerity and teachableness of childhood should be reverenced and emulated by us

Children should not only have these estimable qualities but also all children everywhere have the right to simple and wholesome happiness. Would that all over this war-torn world every child might be happy on Christmas day! Prosperous America will surely remember the children of the Near-East, Russia and Central Europe and will send warm clothing and wholesome food to them. Also may every needy child in America be so cared for at Christmas time that he may be able to play with a cheerful heart and a singing voice!

In arranging the program for Christmas Eve, the Celebrations Association has thought of the children of the Gardens and plans for their happiness as in There are some innovations in the former years. program for Christmas Eve. Instead of Santa Claus going with is gifts to the individual homes, the children are invited to meet him at the big community tree in Station Square at seven o'clock and each child will receive from him a gift. This meeting together in the Square of all the families of the Gardens to welcome Santa Claus and to hear 100 voices sing the beautiful Carols has wonderful possibilities in it. The community becomes then one common family, with one common ideal—"Peace on Earth, Good Will to Men"—and because of Christmas Eve of 1921, the ties that bind us together will be stronger and sweeter. In the last analysis, it means democracy, it means brotherhood, put into terms of reality and that is the thing for which the whole world is striving now as never before.

If you wish to make the children happy, if you care to encourage the custom of Carol singing in the Square, if you believe in a community celebration on Christmas Eve, then financially support the Celebrations Association and come with your children to Station Square, at seven o'clock, on this Christmas Eve.

THREE PLAYS

The Gardens Players and the Nyack Club Give Program Which Pleases Large Audiences.

The Gardens Players appeared in their first regular performance this fall at the Kew Gardens Country Club on the

evenings of Nov. 25 and 26.

The first number was "The Scaring off of Teddy Dawson," by Harold Brighouse, produced by Walter Hartwig, with the scenery designed by Robert Tappan. The dialect of the people of the East End of London was well done by all the cast, Walter Claypoole, Mrs. Augustine J. Wilson, Mabel Claypoole and Edward Moir. Mr. Moir did a particularly convincing piece of work as the suitor. Mrs. Wilson uses Kitty Pepper as a stage name and acts as well as she presides over the Women's Club.

The Nyack Club gave "The Will O' the Wisp," a fantasy

by Doris Halman, in a finished, polished way. The Country Woman, Edith Vickers, was done with understanding and the Will O' the Wisp, Alice Crosby, was wierd and charming in her acting and dancing. The other members of the cast, Dorothy Spurr and Virginia Boody, were equally gifted. The play was produced by Mrs. Robert Osburn and Arthur

The satire" Helena's Husband," by Phillip Moeller, was cleverly acted by Jewel Aldrich, Frances Moir, Frederick Smith, Crispia Bebb and Channing Hare. The old Greek legend was put on in ridiculous satire and was enjoyed by the audience. The play was produced by Arlene Kiliani, with appropriate scenery designed by Walter Kiliani, with appropriate scenery designed by Teague.

The Players will give "The Scaring off of Teddy Dawson"

at Nyack during Christmas week.

A Christmas play will be given afternoon and evening by the Players, assisted by the Choral Club, at the Church-inthe-Gardens, Dec. 27. Admission will be 50 cents and the proceeds will go to charity.

PERSONALS

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene M. Sawyer, of Tyrone, New Mexico, have taken an apartment in the Gardens Apartments for the winter. Mr. Sawyer is a brother of Mrs. Thurlow M. Gor-

ddon, of Puritan Avenue.

Mr. and Mrs. Irving K. Ward, Borage Place, will sail the last of next week for the West Indies. There has been considerable entertaining for Mrs. Ward. Among other functions, Mrs. John A. McFarlan, Slocum Crescent, gave a large tea for her on Dec. 1. Miss Helen Ward will accompany her parents on the trip.

Mrs. Walter C. Longcope gave a tea on Nov. 30 for her

friend, Mrs. C. L. Summers, of Philadelphia.

Mrs. J. S. Maxwell, Greenway South, gave a dancing party, on Dec. 2, at the Pomonok Country Club, in honor of the 13th birthday of her daughter, Jane. There were 30 guests.

LIBRARY STATION GROWS

The circulation of the Forest Hills Station of the Queens Borough Public Library continues to grow . The circulation for October, 1921, was 729, while the circulation of the same month, a year ago, was 592, an increase of 137. There were 23 new people registered during October.

The November report shows an increase of 140 volumes in circulation over November of 1920. Fifteen new mem-

bers registered during last month.

A number of new juvenile and adult books are on the shelves, and Miss Florence Loper, the librarian, is very helpful in getting the right book to the right person. The library is open from 3 to 5:30 every Monday and Friday afternoon, in the Sales Office.

ALL MOTHERS INVITED

Every mother in Forest Hills Gardens is cordially invited to join the Forest Hills Gardens Mothers' Club. The next meeting will be held at the home of Mrs. George H. Merrill, 47 Markwood Road, on Monday, Dec. 12, at 3 P. M. The dues are only \$1 a year, just enough to cover the incidentals, such as postage. The subject of the meeting on Monday will be "Children's Books," and the speaker will be Miss Ennis, head of the children's department of the Lord & Taylor Book Shop, and she will tell what is the best selection of books for the children for this Christmas. Tea will be served and an opportunity will be given for the mothers. to meet the mothers of their children's friends.

AN EMOTIONAL ADDRESS

Salvation Army Speaker Very Impressive-Chapters and Committees of Women's Club Active.

he

1e

el ly.

Ensign Madele Wilson, of the Salvation Army, was the speaker at the meeting of the Women's Club, last Monday afternoon, at the Inn. She was introduced by Mrs. A. M. Gray, chairman of philanthropic work, who had charge of the program. In her uniform of blue with a touch of red and speaking in a well modulated voice, Miss Wilson played on the emotions of her audience just as a great musician does on an organ. She told of the deep religious motive of all work done by the Salvation Army and that motive has been the impelling force for the work in the many direc-tions in the last 57 years. The maternity and rescue work received especial attention at the hands of the speaker. She told how high and low, rich and poor, join the Salvation Army, which in the beginning in London was called "Slum, Gutter and Garret Work." The organization tries to reach, win and use sinners. The drunken and disgraced become God fearing and God serving.

Mrs. Gray told of the large amount of clothing which had been sent from Forest Hills to the rummage sale at Jamaica, the proceeds of the sale to help to build a day nursery. Y. W. C. A. of Jamaica has received \$50 from the club and the Salvation Army will receive \$25.

Mrs Walter S. Mayer announced that the ways and means committee will give a card party at the home of Mrs. Henry Hirschberg on Wednesday afternoon, Jan. 18.

Mrs. E. D. Sealy urged all members to write to the Motion Picture Commission of the State of New York, Mrs. Eli T. Hosmer, 220 West 42nd Street, New York City, and urge that the motion picture producers express ideals in their pictures. The committee, of which Mrs. Sealy is chairman, is working with the new local picture house here, in order that the best pictures may be shown here before children, after the theatre is open.

Mrs. Louis D. Speir told that the prize for the best kept

zone would be awarded at the February meeting.

It was announced that the next meeting of the club will be on Tuesday afternoon, Jan. 3, when Dr. Gregory Zilboorg, lecturer, Russian editor and author, member of the Kerensky government and a member of the reception committee for the Elihu Root Commission, will be the speaker. The subject will be "High Lights in Contemporary European

New Members are Mrs. Paul M. James, Mrs. L. G. Donnelly, Mrs. P. J. Dunham, Mrs. W. P. S. Lander, Mrs. T. J. Maginniss, Mrs. I. W. Wheeler and Miss Sarah Ditmas.

The philanthropic chapter will meet Dec. 15, at 2.30 P. M., at the home of Mrs .Lee Galloway, 250 Greenway South. The music chapter will study the life of Wagner and the story of Lohengrin at the home of Mrs. Anna C. Boyd, 7 Greenway Terrace on Dec. 16, at 2:30 P. M.

EX-SOLDIERS ACTIVE

The Forest Hills Post of the American Legion occupies an important place in the county and state branches, as it is responsible for the start of a Veteran Mountain Camp. The idea was indorsed at the county and state conventions. Through state headquarters the plan got the entire co-operation of the State Conservation Commission at Albany. The committee appointed at the state convention has secured an option on the Barbour Camp on Big Tupper Lake (Saranac Region) in the heart of 12,000 acres of State Forest Preserve. It is the plan to accommodate from 500 o 1,000 ex-service men from May till November, whether they are sick or well.

About \$50,000 has already been pledged to assure the . financial success of the project. Through the courtesy of the Forest Hills Branch of the American Red Cross, our post forwarded to the committee chairman a check for \$2,500 as the initial subscription. Our post committee is working on a plan to increase this amount to \$3,500.

The next regular meeting of the post will be held at the home of Harvey T. Warren, 73 Greenway North, Dec. 12, 8:15 P. M. The election of officers for the year 1922 will take place and other important business will be transacted. MYRON J. FOLENSBEE, Commander.

THE INN



Mr. and Mrs. M. Stoffel, of St. Gall, Switzerland, are among the new arrivals for the season.

Allen Hopping and little daughter, Mary, have joined Mr. Hopping's parents as guests of the Inn.

Mr. and Mrs. Cary Gratz and two children have arrived for the season.

M. Ogansoff and son, of Forest Hills, have taken up their residence at the Inn.

Miss M. E. Burdick has returned after hav-

ing spent a few months in Baltimore.

Mr. and Mrs. F. L. Bisbee had as their guests for the week-end Mr. and Mrs. H. K. Bisbee and Mr. and Mrs. Smythe, of Boston.

Mr. and Mrs. H. R. Graham and family, of La Paz, Bolivia, are numbered among our recent arrivals.

C. P. Fenlon has returned, after several weeks absence, and expects to be joined by Mrs. Fenlon some time next

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Herne, of the Gardens, entertained on Saturday evening a party of twenty-two for dinner in

the sun parlor; dancing was enjoyed later.

Mr and Mrs. George Reed had as their guests for the Thanksgiving holiday Mrs. Reed's parents, Mr. and Mrs. Edward O'Neill, of Sewickley, Pa. On their departure, Mrs. Reed joined them, for a few days.

A. L. Fentress, of Princeton, N. J., spent the week-end with his mother.

A. S. Dalton, of New Haven, spent the Thanksgiving vacation with his parents,, Col. and Mrs. F. Dalton.

HENRY FORD'S NOVEL IDEAS

The Men's Club Hears an Address on the Manufacturer by a Man Who Knows Him Intimately.

The Men's Club met at the home of Richard Knight, 84 Greenway South, on the evening of Dec. 2. The speaker of the evening was Samuel Crowther, the well known investigator and writer on business and industrial subjects and author of the books, "Common Sense and Labor" and "Why Men Strike" and the collaborator with Henry Ford on his business autobiography.

Mr. Crowther took as his topic "Henry Ford." He read an interview with Mr. Ford on his business policy and methods and economic ideas which he had prepared for publication in "System" in February or March. He commented as he read. He pointed out how Mr. Ford had constantly lowered the price of his cars and raised the wages of his workers and had done this by increasing the efficiency of his methods and eliminating waste. He believes that the same results can be obtained in the manufacturing of any article by the application of the same principles. The organization of the Ford works is informal. There is no hierarchy of executives and there are no experts. Every one is responsible and is expected to do what needs to be done whether it is his particular job or not. Every improvement is passed upon by a committee and if at all plausible is tested out experimentally and if it pays for itself in six months, is automatically adopted. Nothing is allowed to become static. Mr. Ford claims that the business man who puts profit first is bound to fail and should fail. If service is put first, the profit will take care of itself. He fixes his price and then makes his article instead of making his article and then basing the price upon its cost. Mr. Ford says that because bankers are trained to consider interest on investment first, he would as soon put a banker in charge of a business as an undertaker in charge of a wedding.

The new members are W. P. S. Lander and M. J. Stickel

PLANS MADE FOR ICE SKATING

The boys and girls will have an opportunity to skate on ice, if the weather man will furnish the right temperature. W. P. McCulloch is the head of a committee which plans to spray one of the vacant lots in the Gardens just as soon as it is cold enough. Assisting Mr. McCulloch will be Louis P. McGahie. The Boy Scouts will take care of the skating place, under the leadership of the scout master, F. L. Fear. All who are in sympathy with this enterprise are invited to mail checks to Mrs. Lawrence F. Abbott, Greenway South, treasurer of the Forest Hills Gardens Mothers' Club.

CHURCH-IN-THE-GARDENS



The largest number of new members joining the church at any one time since its organization, was received last Sunday by Dr. Latshaw. The following new members, totaling twenty-two, were added to the church records:

From Forest Hills: Edwin C. Butler, Mrs. Edwin C. Butler, H. Harper McKee, Mrs. Lloyd McKee, Miss Elizabeth Reutemann, Miss Louis Reutemann, Dr. Worth M. Tippy, Mrs. Worth M. Tippy, Mrs. Arla Duke Welsh.

From Kew Gardens: Dr. Linwood M. Kelley, Mrs. Linwood M. Kelley, Chas. R. Gaston, Mrs. Gertrude Gaston, Miss Edith Gaston, Master Robert Gaston, Robert Greig, Mrs. Robert Greig, Melville M. Greig, Miss E. Dorothy Greig, Miss Marjorie Greig, W. R. Clymer, Mrs. W. R. Clymer.

The Sunday School has already begun preparation for its Christmas program. The hour for the special Christmas service will be at 4 o'clock on Christmas Day. As a feature of our Christmas celebration, it has been arranged for the church to be lighted the entire evening and Mrs. George C. LeBlanc is to play the chimes on Christmas Eve.

special program of music is being arranged for the Christmas morning services at 11 o clock under the leadership of Mrs. Chas. H. Scammell, chairman of the music committee and Mr. Hall the organist. Dr. Latshaw's sermon will be appropriate to the occasion. A cordial invitation is extended to residents of the community and their friends to be present at this special Christmas service.

Yesterday a large number attended the meeting of the Women's Guild at the home of Mrs. Theodore Luce. Mrs. Edward H. Mays and Mrs. George H. Merrill were speakers. A quartette, composed of Mrs. Jewel Aldrich, Mrs. F. K. Seward, J. Gorton Marsh and John Messenger sang Christmas songs.

J. F. McT.

SAINT LUKE'S CHURCH

The Women's Guild will meet at the home of Mrs. Vøn Manning, 88 Ascan avenue, on Monday afternoon, Dec. 12, at 3 o clock. Every woman in the parish should be a member of this guild and aid in the splendid work which is being dene.

A vested boys' choir is being organized and it is hoped that we shall have them fairly well trained by Christmas. The vestments are the gift of the Confirmation Class.

Members of the New York Altar Guild are sought. The dues are now payable for 1922. A one dollar bill will make you a member and aid the Guild in its good work. We have recently received a violet stole and maniple from the Guild, also the elements for the celebration of the Holy Communion and candles. Your membership will help show your appreciation. Dues payable through Mr. Lander.

The next issue of the parish paper will be out shortly. What about Christmas? Are you and your family remembering that it is Christmas because our Blessed Lord was born on that day? Get the Christmas spirit because of Christ. It is Christ's Nativity, so remember Him in your Christmas shopping. De it early and help the over-worked store people. Give a fitting offering to Christ on His birth-The Christmas offering will be devoted to the building fund.

Christmas services: The eve, Dec. 24, Holy Communion at 11:30 p. m.; the day, Holy Communion, 8, 9:30 and 10:30 Church School and vespers will be omitted on Christmas Day, which falls on Sunday. The Church School festival will be held on Holy Innocents' Day, Wednesday, Dec. 28, at 4 P. M., when a mystery play will be given by the children. W. P. S. L.

BUILDING FUND FOR BLIND

Mrs. George C. Le Blanc reports that residents of the Gardens contributed \$305 towards the fund for a home for the blind of Queens. Approximately \$200, in addition to the above amount, was contributed north of the tracks. Mrs Le Blanc wishes to thank all solicitors and contributors.

KEW-FOREST MOTHERS

On Friday of last week a large and enthusiastic meeting of mothers of Kew-Forest school children was held in the school building on Union Turnpike. Mrs Lawrence F. Abbott presided and stated briefly the purposes for which the meeting had been called. Friends of the school feel that the time has come when a serious effort should be made to increase the number of pupils. The school building is large and splendidly equipped in the most modern fashion. The grounds are ample for the varied games of many groups of boys and girls of all ages. Fifty more pupils could be accommodated at once, and with the revenue thus derived the principals could carry out some of their many ideas for the further development and improvement of the school.

The Kew-Forest School has never advertised. Its almost phenominal growth has resulted largely from the enthusiastic support given it by its earliest pupils. Mrs. Abbott asked the mothers if they would not make a point of visiting newcomers and trying to interest them in the school. This they promised to do. It was then decided to organize a very informal association of Kew-Forest School Mothers, to meet three times a year for the purpose of exchanging ideas and discussing problems with the principals and teachers. It was decided that there should be no dues, no laws and no constitution in this association. One officer, the chairman, appeared to be the only one needed. Mrs. Abbott was elected to this office for the year. A committee was appointed to arrange for a children's party at the school during the holi-After some further discussion on various subjects, the mothers adjourned to another room, where delicious tea and cake were served.

CHURCH SERVICES

Roman Catholic-Sunday mornings at 6:45, 8 and 11 o'clock, Ascan Avenue near Queens Boulevard.

St. Luke's Episcopal—Revd. Wm. P. S. Lander. Sundays—Holy Communion, 8 A. M., Church School, 9:30 A. M. Service and sermon, 11 A. M., Vespers, 4 P. M.

Holy Days-Holy Communion, 7:30 A. M Church-in-the-Gardens—David Latshaw, D. D., Pastor.
Sunday services: Sunday School 9:45 A. M.; sermon, 11 A. M.; Christian Endeavor, 8 P. M.
Presbyterian Church of Forest Hills—Sunday mornings.

sermon at 11 o'clock. Seminole Avenue and Gown

First Church of Christ, Scientist of Forest Hills-Services Sunday at 11 A. M. Sunday School, 9:45 A. M.: Wednesday evening at 8:00. Reading room open daily from 2 to 4 P. M., except Sundays and holidays. Masonic Temple.

COMING EVENTS

Monday and Friday, 3 to 5:30 P. M. Library Open-Sales Office.

First and third Tuesday evening of each month, 8 o'clock—Forest Hills Lodge, 946, F. & A. M.—Masonic Temple. 8 P. M.—Choral Club Rehearsal, Church-in-Thursday the-Gardens.

Monday, 8 P. M.—Public School Lectures. Public School 3. Dec. 10, 10 A. M. Censored Motion Pictures, Rialto Theater. Jamaica.

Dec. 12, 3 P. M. Gardens Mothers' Club, 47 Markwood Poad. Dec. 12, 8:15 P. M. American Legion, 73 Greenway North. Dec. 15, 2::30 P. M. Philanthropic Chapter, Women's Club,

250 Greenway South.

Dec. 15, 8 P. M. Rehearsal for Christmas Eve Chorus, Church-in-the-Gardens.

Dec. 16, 2.30 P. M. Music Chapter, Women's Club, 7 Greenway Terrace. Dec. 22, 8 P. M. Rehearsal for Christmas Eve Chorus,

Church-in-the-Gardens.

Dec. 24, 7 P. M. Christmas Eve Celebration—Station Square.

Dec. 25—"Merry Christmas."
Dec. 27, 4:30 and 8:30 P. M. Christmas Play, Gardens Players and Choral Club, Church-in-the-Gardens.

Jan. 3, 2 P. M. Women's Club, Inn.

Jan. 6, 8 P. M. Men's Club.

Jan. 18, 2 P. M. Card Party, Women's Club, 108 Greenway

FOUND-A Pekinese dog. Telephone J. Russell Parker,